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Masters Swimming in Manitoba has seen steady participation throughout the 2002 and 2003 year. As this is being published in May 2003, we have already finished our Provincials, held in April at the Pan Am Pool, and some members are competing in Montreal at the Nationals.
What lies ahead? There are a variety of activities that members like to engage in including fitness and competition. The challenge always lies in letting members know what is coming up next, what there is that they can participate in. How to let members know? Word of mouth, posters, newsletters, websites and emails. We are increasingly informing members by email, and for those who don't have email, through club members who do. Event posting on websites, as well as result postings from swim meets, is also an increasingly being used by members as a way of finding out about upcoming events.


Our upcoming events include St. Malo Triathlon, which includes triathlon competitors and a separate open water swim of 750m or 1500m. This is a fun event in a great small lake. It is open to all, so if you would like to enter, drop me a note and I will send additional details. 
As for the summer, many clubs cut a few practices, or members add biking and running to their normal summer workouts.

One annual award that is presented in Manitoba is the Bob Hamerton Award.  This award is presented to a swimmer, nominated by his or her club, who meets some or all of the following criteria:  1. Most improved swimmer in your club. A swimmer who is striving to improve his/her own personal goals, through stroke improvement and consequently, has achieved improved times at swim meets.  2. A swimmer who willingly gives of herself/himself to promote Masters Swimming through volunteering within their own club or assisting the provincial body (i.e. timers, etc.)  3.  Reflecting on Bob’s characteristics, the recipient should display friendship, a good sense of humour, and above all enjoy comradeship of fellow masters swimmers.  The winner this year was Ben Van Den Bosch, a swimmer with Manitoba Masters Aquatic Club, club treasurer and treasurer for Masters Swim Manitoba.  The award was presented at the Manitoba Provincials dinner.

A second award, new for 2003, is the Masters Volunteer Appreciation Award.  This award will be presented annually to a volunteer who has helped to advance Masters swimming in Manitoba.  The award is not necessarily presented to a masters swimmer, but to someone who has given of his or her time to support our sport.  The winner this year was Don Kerr, husband of Catherine Kerr, a well known Manitoba swimmer and Masters record holder.  Don is always present to help at Masters swim meets, sometimes even when Catherine isn’t competing,  Thanks Don!


If you are planning on being in Winnipeg in November, the 1st meet of 2003-2004 is the Pop Sidwell Meet, and is at the end of that month. Well attended, it is a good start to the winter season.


Our plan to increase membership in the 2003-2004 season includes:
1 Posters at pools and the University of Manitoba to let current swimmers know about Masters programs
2 Website presence, as prospective members, and travellers, who do not frequent pools in Manitoba can find Masters programs through this search method
3 Continued involvement with agegroup swimming at the Swim Manitoba level - kids have parents that can swim too.
4 Continued information out to members (and other clubs that may be interested in participating) about upcoming events, primarily via email. Members can always opt out of this service, but very few do. Websites can provide the bulk of information, but email can be very much like a magazine, a welcome read of news without having to remember to pick it up at the store.

Here is to a great summer ahead! Remember to try that lake swim!

Glenn Davis
Chair
Manitoba Masters

Glennd@mmac.mb.ca
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